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1. Can start-up costs be included in this program budget? Are costs to update buildings to allow for 
increased capacity to serve homeless youth and young adults in the University District 
allowable? 
 
There are no restrictions on the use of funding that would prohibit start-up funding or building 
improvements. That said, a couple considerations are that 1) the funding should be focused on 
fulfilling the objectives in the scope of work and 2) the timeline of Phase I of the contract is 6 
months.  
 

2. Does the payment of UW interns need to be included in this budget, or will UW assume those 

costs? 

 
The UW has budgeted to pay for the interns. The Commerce partner is expected to connect the 
interns to service opportunities and assist with supervision.  

 

3. Does this budget need to include funding to run the pop-up events, or will those be assumed by 

UW? 

 

The UW has budgeted for the costs associated with hosting the pop-up events, and would 

want the Commerce partner to participate through information sharing, being a community 

resource, and helping with planning. 

 


